

GREATHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL WAS HELD AT GREATHAM VILLAGE HALL
MONDAY 9 OCTOBER 2000

Present: Mr E Evans (Chair), Mr D Redman (Vice Chair) Mr P Gripton, Mrs G Anderson, Mrs A Dale-Harris, Mr B Budd, Mr J West
(5 members of public present)

	Agenda Item	Action by
1	<p>APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE</p> <p>Mr B Chiverton, Mrs J Onslow</p>	
2	<p>MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 11 September 2000</p>	
2.1	<p>The Minutes were presented by the Chairman.</p>	
3	<p>MATTERS ARISING</p>	
3.1	<p>Stone wall. Ongoing</p>	EE
3.2	<p>Grant from EHDC towards village map. EE had requested full council present before decision taken. It was agreed that as the grant had been for the village map, it should not be split and some given to GLAMA as requested by Pete Gripton. EE asked for a full financial report in writing on the Map finances for the next meeting. It was noted that the GLAMA report by Pete Gripton in the October edition of the Parish Magazine was therefore incorrect in stating that £450 of the grant would be given to GLAMA and £50 to the village map. This to be amended in the next GLAMA report. Discussion took place over possibility of selling maps. This was discounted due to VAT issues. EE stated that he would buy maps in for sale and donate proceeds to Council.</p>	DR/PG EE
3.3	<p>Parish Clerk - an application has been received from Juliet Wren. An interview to be arranged for Thursday 12 October with Parish Councillors.</p>	PL
3.4	<p>Gap in hedge near Ham Barn roundabout. DR to discuss with owner and report back at next meeting</p>	
3.5	<p>Oakhanger Angling Club. Meeting to be arranged with ADH/EE/DR to discuss proposals for sale of land. EE to contact club for dates.</p>	EE
4	<p>CORRESPONDENCE</p> <p>See attached list</p>	
5	<p>CIRCULARS</p> <p>See attached list</p>	
6	<p>PLANNING (Planning Committee AD-H, GA, BC)</p> <p>F.32543/001/FUL Notification of Full Planning Application, Conservatory to Rear, 3 The Mount, Petersfield Road, Greatham, Liss, Hampshire GU33 6AU. To be circulated to Planning Sub Committee</p>	
7	<p>FINANCE</p>	
7.1	<p>Full written financial statement of all current Parish Council accounts to be supplied at next meeting.</p>	DR
7.2	<p>GLAMA. It was agreed to pay the final £1,000 instalment to GLAMA (£5,000 having been paid earlier in the year).</p> <p>Tree Planting - full set of accounts provided by Anna Dale-Harris.</p>	DR
7.3	<p><u>Gardeners Planting Scheme</u></p>	

7.4 There is now a planted box near Blackmoor Stores. Space has been cleared at the Selborne Junction for planting to take place.

Grass Verge Cutting

7.5 GA reported on her findings. There appears to be a lack of finance for further action. EE to write to Geoff Topps on this matter.

EE

REPORTS

8 County Councillor - John West

8.1 a) Todmore Estate/Longmoor Road junction traffic calming. Build out not suitable due to proximity of junction. However as people need to cross at this point, a crossing has been requested.

b) Grass cutting. HCC pays District Council to cut grass as part of Highway Safety. There is some dispute over amount of payment received. Money paid not directly related to areas that need cutting. HCC update plans, District Council responsibility to provide cutting. Parishes with 40 mph speed limit are approached to see what their requirements are. For Parishes with 30 mph speed limit it is policy for grass cutting to take place 8x/year. However mechanism to implement this policy difficult to activate. As Greatham has changed from 40 mph to 30 mph fairly recently, this may account for some of the problems currently being experienced. JW has brought the problem in Greatham to Area Surveyor notice. Copy of plans to be brought to next meeting.

JW

c) Footway complaint, Longmoor Road. Area has been inspected and brambles/bracken found to be obstructing pathway. Request made for this to be cut back. Surface of pathway to be reviewed at same time.

District Councillor

8.2 In Judy Onslow's absence, JW advised meeting that Parish Councillors need to write to District Council again if they have objections to new Ward names. No letter to this effect received by Greatham. EE to look into this.

EE

Parish Councillors

8.3 a) AD-H reported that information on cost of litter bins sent to EE. BB to provide information he has received as part of playground project. EE to talk to BIFA. Telephone call from AD-H resulted in litter in village being cleared.

EE/BB

b) PG reported that he is still looking into missing post at Todmore and also Stile at back of DR land.

PG

c) AD-H provided photographs of tree planting suggestions. To be circulated.

PL

d) GLAMA. BB stated that £750 had been raised from a recent social event. EE requested a report be provided every 3 months to the Parish Council. Next report January 2001.

BB

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

13 November 2000 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall.

Meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.

9

9.1 From **January 2001**, meeting dates will change to second Tuesday of every month at 8.00 p.m. Mrs. Coffin to be notified.

PL